new and returning men. Twelve eager postulants
have arrived as a result of our efforts during rush.
They are Kenneth Allers, Manteno: William Au-
gustine, Blue Mound: David Barnes, Shelbyville;
Thomas Bennett, Zion; Carter Black, Arcola; Emil
Konrath, Evergreen Park; James Perkins, Oak
Brook; Donald Pressler, Carrollton; Edward Sidor,
Chicago; Stanley Stanczak, Arlington Heights;
Craig Stevenson, Yorkville; and James Vieregg,
Deerfield; all Ilinois.

Last April, House elections were held. The
job of guiding the Phi Kappa Chapter this year
goes to Brothers John Welsch, President; Michael
Jones, Vice President; Richard Figura, Pledge
Trainer; Richard Piper, Internal Coordinator:
Theodore Dost, Treasurer; Edward Borowy, Rit-
ual Officer;: Dane McCaw, Chaplain; Joseph Sol-
ing, Secretary; Allen Harless, Sergeant at Arms;
Jeflrey Johansen, Chapter Correspondent; Brian
Whiston, Scholarship Chairman; and Bruce Mac-
Donald, Social Chairman.

House improvements ran high on our list of
accomplishments last spring. Brothers and Pledges
combined their talents to completely renovate
the basement lounges and give the Chapter House
an all-around fresh, new appearance.

Once again the social year was topped off
with the Spring Formal which was held at the
House. The dance with its Venetian theme was
well enjoyed by members and their guests.

This Summer kept the Crows travelling. A
great time was had at the first annual Alumni-
Undergraduate picnic near Chicago, where the
“Undergrad” softball team really had a chance to
show its stuff. Many of the Phi Kappa men at-
tended the two summer weddings: Brother Jim
Graham was married to Deanne McCarthy and
Brother Bruce Carlton to Marianne McBride.
Best Wishes! Also, our delegates to the National
Convention have reported on a pleasurable and
informative trip.

Fall classes are off to a good start, despite
Champaign’s rainy weather. Prospects for the in-
tramural football team look great, probably due
to another brawny pledge class. As for the Big
Ten games, once again the House will participate
in the nation’s largest card section, Block “I".

Of interest is our first full year for Phi Kappa’s
recently initiated Little Sisters under the Labarum
Program, Our first Little Sisters were Kit Dam-
mers, Peggy O'Berg, Marti Wince, Elaine Stungis,
Mary Gorman, Nancy Corbin, Lynn Towle, and
Gail Vartiak. This year, along with the help of
Brother Jim Pautz, we are all planning a terrific
Little Sister Rush Program.

Finally, we would like to congratulate our Alpha
Phi Brothers on their fine showing in the softball
game at our annual Illinois-Purdue picnic.

JEFF JOHANSEN



